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Jason Gregory

From: BCTAdmin@thameswater.co.uk
Sent: 16 January 2024 12:13
To: DevelopmentControl
Subject: 3rd Party Planning Application - 23/03120/FUL

**** PLEASE NOTE: This message has originated from a source external to Basingstoke & 
Deane Borough Council, and has been scanned for viruses. Basingstoke and Deane Borough 
Council reserves the right to store and monitor e-mails **** 

 
A/O Planning, Basingstoke & Deane Borough Council Our DTS Ref: 76223 
Planning Environment & Transport Your Ref: 23/03120/FUL 
Civic Offices, London Road 
Basingstoke 
Hampshire 
RG21 4AH 
 
16 January 2024 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Re: LAND AT OAKDOWN FARM, WINCHESTER ROAD, DUMMER , BASINGSTOKE, HAMPSHIRE, RG23 7LS 
 
 
Waste Comments 
The application indicates that SURFACE WATER will NOT be discharged to the public network and as such Thames 
Water has no objection, however approval should be sought from the Lead Local Flood Authority. Should the 
applicant subsequently seek a connection to discharge surface water into the public network in the future then we 
would consider this to be a material change to the proposal, which would require an amendment to the application 
at which point we would need to review our position. 
 
Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during certain groundwater conditions. 
The scale of the proposed development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no 
objection, however care needs to be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and cause 
flooding. In the longer term Thames Water, along with other partners, are working on a strategy to reduce 
groundwater entering the sewer networks. 
 
Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during certain groundwater conditions. 
The developer should liaise with the LLFA to agree an appropriate sustainable surface water strategy following the 
sequential approach before considering connection to the public sewer network. The scale of the proposed 
development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no objection, however care needs to 
be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and cause flooding. In the longer term 
Thames Water, along with other partners, are working on a strategy to reduce groundwater entering the sewer 
network. 
 
Following initial investigations, Thames Water has identified an inability of the existing FOUL WATER network 
infrastructure to accommodate the needs of this development proposal. Thames Water has contacted the 
developer in an attempt to agree a position for foul water networks but has been unable to do so in the time 
available and as such Thames Water request that the following condition be added to any planning permission. “The 
development shall not be occupied until confirmation has been provided that either:- 1. All foul water network 
upgrades required to accommodate the additional flows from the development have been completed; or- 2. A 
development and infrastructure phasing plan has been agreed with the Local Authority in consultation with Thames 
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Water to allow development to be occupied. Where a development and infrastructure phasing plan is agreed, no 
occupation shall take place other than in accordance with the agreed development and infrastructure phasing plan.” 
Reason - Network reinforcement works are likely to be required to accommodate the proposed development. Any 
reinforcement works identified will be necessary in order to avoid sewage flooding and/or potential pollution 
incidents. The developer can request information to support the discharge of this condition by visiting the Thames 
Water website at thameswater.co.uk/preplanning. Should the Local Planning Authority consider the above 
recommendation inappropriate or are unable to include it in the decision notice, it is important that the Local 
Planning Authority liaises with Thames Water Development Planning Department (e-mail: 
devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk) prior to the planning application approval. 
 
Thames Water would recommend that petrol / oil interceptors be fitted in all car parking/washing/repair facilities. 
Failure to enforce the effective use of petrol / oil interceptors could result in oil-polluted discharges entering local 
watercourses. 
 
 
Water Comments 
With regard to water supply, this comes within the area covered by the South East Water Company. For your 
information the address to write to is - South East Water Company, Rocfort Road, Snodland, Kent, ME6 5AH, Tel: 
01444-448200 
 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
Development Planning Department 
 
Development Planning, 
Thames Water, 
Maple Lodge STW, 
Denham Way, 
Rickmansworth, 
WD3 9SQ 
Tel:020 3577 9998 
Email: devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk 
 
 
 
This is an automated email, please do not reply to the sender. If you wish to reply to this email, send to 
devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk 
Visit us online www.thameswater.co.uk , follow us on twitter www.twitter.com/thameswater or find us on 
www.facebook.com/thameswater. We’re happy to help you 24/7. 
 
Thames Water Limited (company number 2366623) and Thames Water Utilities Limited (company number 2366661) 
are companies registered in England and Wales, both are registered at Clearwater Court, Vastern Road, Reading, 
Berkshire RG1 8DB. This email is confidential and is intended only for the use of the person it was sent to. Any views 
or opinions in this email are those of the author and don’t necessarily represent those of Thames Water Limited or 
its subsidiaries. If you aren’t the intended recipient of this email, please don’t copy, use, forward or disclose its 
contents to any other person – please destroy and delete the message and any attachments from your system. 


